






                        October  2019 

Dear Parent, 

Term 2 has started well with the pupils settling down into their activities and getting back into a routine. Reading homework will continue every second school day as before and spelling continues weekly with the wee assessment on Thursday. Could you also please sign all Maths and reading homework.
The majority of pupils will continue with multiplication and be introduced to division. Having formally learnt the 2 times table, pupils will be expected to learn the 5 and 10 times table off by heart too this term. These are the easier tables so please spend time helping your child with this, as times tables are such a useful skill in life. In subsequent years they will be expected to learn the other tables, so it is important that they are confident with these now. Most pupils will undertake a regular timed Tables Challenge, which is structured to allow them to progress at their own level. No matter what stage each pupil is at, the Tables Challenge gives each pupil a goal to try and better their last score. This challenge will also extend and the challenge pupils who have already mastered the 2, 5 and 10 tables, by introducing other tables and allowing them to progress through different levels with increasing difficulty. 
All pupils will continue to work with money, working out totals within £1. This is another very useful life skill which they will have opportunity to put into practice when we set up a stall for our Children in Need day on November 15th. We will use this knowledge in a practical situation when handling money on that day.

The final part of our topic from last term, The Senses (Taste), is going to be linked with our new topic this term - Foods of Scotland. We will look at which foods are traditional in Scotland and find out why and taste some of them. We will be looking at Scotland’s climate for growing certain crops, how the land is used and what seafood comes from Scottish waters. We will investigate and compare where other foods travel from and why these foods do not grow in Scotland.
Most weeks we will prepare and cook a different traditional Scottish dish. The pupils will be working in collaborative groups for this, where the whole class cooks at the same time. They will first observe me preparing each dish and be taught how to safely handle and use cooking equipment and food. Pupils will then go back to their own food station and follow the written recipe in their groups of 4, to prepare and cook the dish for themselves. It gives an opportunity to be an active member of a small group, experiencing how it feels to work together to achieve a common goal. Children get a huge sense of satisfaction from preparing and cooking their own food and although it takes a lot of preparation and organisation, it is definitely worth it to see the pupils' delight in what they have made. I’m sure you will hear all about it and they may wish to cook at home too, so it would be great to encourage this. It has been proven that if children are involved in food preparation, they are more likely to eat the food. Great incentive if you have a fussy eater at home!
Pupils are going to build up their own book of recipes from all the foods which we cook or bake. They will type up the recipes in our Computing time which is a wonderful meaningful way of building up their word processing skills. If you have a PC/ laptop at home, it would be great for pupils to be allowed to do some typing as extra homework. For some pupils, this will build up typing speed which is very important as pupils get older. However, some pupils in class are still finding it tricky to identify where the letters are on the keyboard, so focus would be helping them with this. As these pupils will find the word processing very tricky, they will only be encouraged to type up a small part of the recipe and I will type up the rest for them. This will ensure that everyone gets the recipes home. 
PE will continue to be on Wednesdays and Fridays. This term the focus will be on Dance, with an emphasis on Scottish Country Dancing but we will also carry out some creative dance work.
Miss Sang will continue to teach the class each Friday and at the end of the day on Thursday.

I look forward to seeing you on our Open Evening on November 6th, 6pm - 7pm, where your child can get the opportunity to show you round the class and talk about what they have been learning. It will also give you the opportunity to look at many of the resources we use in class, including the Maths resource Numicon, which I talked about to several parents on Parents Night. This is a super resource that may be unfamiliar to many of you and this will give you an opportunity to see how it helps pupils. 

It’s going to be another busy term!

Kind regards 

Gillian Stewart

